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Mullumbimby High School P&C – Submission to Senate Inquiry to higher education funding and regulatory legislation

Dear Senators, 

On behalf of the teaching, non-teaching and non-studying members of our school (and the wider community) I will address your terms of reference.

1. Education is about preparing young people for the world.  Reducing it to a market item does not accord it the honour it deserves.  The principles of competition in education run counter to the ideals of each Australian achieving his or her own potential.  The P&C Federation, of which we are an affiliate, constantly works for more equity in education.  The principles on which this package is based do not reflect equity.

2. Effects on:

· Sustainability, quality and diversity will be dollar driven instead of human growth oriented.  What happens if international fee paying students are terrorised into not travelling and don’t bring in their foreign capital?

· Students who are in their final year or two of high school are now being faced with the possibility of a new set of rules that will ultimately cost them more money and may cause them to choose a non-academic path.  For students at our school, the decision of what to do after secondary school is complicated by factors of distance and economics.  We are situated in one of the lowest socio-economic areas of the country.  At the same time, we have a large number of professional, creative and educated people in our community.  Equity demands that everyone’s children be as entitled to as well rounded an education as any other student in Australia, regardless of financial standing, geographical location or any other socio-economic indicator.  Extra financial support for Regional institutions could well be directed into areas that would make it possible for more students to stay at home, or at least within their own community.  This would help to slow the rush of young people away from the country and ultimately lead to a greater availability of jobs, goods and services in rural areas.

· As stated, our area is economically depressed and the only way a lot of our promising students are going to get tertiary education is with a maximum amount of government assistance  -  Several of our students have been living independently since their early teens.  For most, this is not a choice, but a necessity.  There is very little likelihood of these students making it through the next stage without support.  Further, allocating places on a market needs basis could lead to the loss of many ancient crafts and schools of thought.  This could represent a loss of our heritage.
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3. Research or “diligent and careful inquiry or investigation”, by its very nature, is fuelled by a desire for knowledge.  It is unlikely that market pressures will bring about diligent and careful inquiry.

By bringing market forces to bear on education, institutions may well think of next year’s funding without giving due consideration to autonomy, governance or academic freedom.  Also, the proposed arrangements will have a negative impact on 

collective bargaining by staff.  This is a right that was long fought for before it was won and should not be taken away.

4. We believe that there is more than enough money in the budget to fully fund education and research.  It simply takes a reorganising of priorities.

Gai Manby for Mullumbimby High School P&C

14 August 2003

